
 
 
 
 
No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/CMD/2016-17                         Dated 08.04.2016 
To 
Shri Anupam Srivastava, 
CMD, BSNL, 
New Delhi-110001. 
 
Sub: Diversion of  50% MT quota CAO posts to the seniority quota with the approval of  

BSNL Management Committee-reg 
                                      ------ 
Respected Sir, 
 

The proposal for Diversion of 50% MT Quota of CAO posts of Finance & Accounts cadre 
was submitted to BSNL Board long back.  But could not be discussed in the Board meetings of 
BSNL Board for the last one and half years.  Whereas the diversion of MT quota of Engineering 
cadre have already approved long back. 

It is therefore requested to   get withdrawal of the issue from BSNL Board and resolve 
based on the Management Committee approval as it has already been settled in the Telecom 
Operation Stream.   Due to the prolonged Court Case in the Hon’ble CAT Bench , Chandigarh, the 
promotion  of AO to CAO is held up and the resentment among Accounts personal are mounting.  
Hence, it is requested to take immediate necessary action to get diversion of the 50% MT Quota 
of CAO so that the eligible officers can be promoted on regular basis as per the outcome of the 
Hon’ble CAT, Chandigarh. 

Also requested that  the gradation list of Accounts Officers may be updated and 
published  to know the position of   an officer in the list,  as  lot of Accounts personal retired  
during the last  few  years.  
                           
 With kind regards,  

         Yours Sincerely  
-sd-     

(Prahlad Rai) 
General Secretary 

Copy to:- (1)The Director (HR), BSNL Board, New Delhi-110001. 
(2) Director (Fin), BSNLBoard, New Delhi -110001. 
(3)The GM (FP), BSNL C.O., New Delhi -110001. 


